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A brood of Hooded Mergansers (Lophodytes cucullatus) was produced at Orangeburg 
National Fish Hatchery, Orangeburg, S.C. I saw a female with three young unable to fly 
on 2 June 1972. The brood was first seen in the hatchery's main reservoir pond two 
weeks earlier by Hatchery Manager Ted Dingley. At that time four young were present. 
No male was ever observed. The nesting site was not found, but nine Wood Duck boxes 
are located in the reservoir area. By 21 July 1972 the female had disappeared, but the 
three young remained and were observed flying from one hatchery pond to another (Ted 
Dingley, pers. com .). 

This is the second positive instance of nesting by the Hooded Merganser in South 
Carolina. The first was reported by T. A. Beckett, who observed two young at Magnolia 
Gardens, Charleston County, in May 1967 (South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 592). As 
one of these was secured for the Charleston Museum, no attempt was made to collect the 
hatchery birds, but on 2 June several recognizable photographs were made. During my 
attempts to photograph them, the young dove and disappeared from view for 30 
minutes. The female scooted frantically across the reservoir in an apparent attempt to 
decoy me away from the brood. 

Increased use of Wood Duck nesting boxes by Hooded Mergansers in states north of 
South Carolina raises the possibility of imprinting as a technique in promoting future 
Hooded Merganser nesting in this state. 
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